

## COUNCIL FOR THE INDIAN SCHOOL CERTIFICATE EXAMINATIONS

Pragati House, 3rd Floor, 47-48, Nehru Place, New Delhi – 110019 Tel: +91-11-29564831, 29564833, 26411706, 26413820

Email: ces@cisce.org | www.cisce.org

Empowering Minds & Transforming Lives since 1958

Chief Executive & Secretary

Gerry Arathoon

M.A., B.Ed.

PV/ CIR / 2023 10<sup>th</sup> July 2023

To: All Heads of CISCE Affiliated Schools

Dear Principal,

Subject: Availability of the Module 'Experiential Learning' on CISCE Website

The National Education Policy (2020) calls for systemic reforms to ensure quality access and engagement for all learners. Along with the structural and curricular changes envisaged by NEP 2020, a re-orientation of pedagogical practices is also required to ensure the attainment of learning outcomes by students in all curricular and co-curricular domains.

'Learning by Doing' or 'Experiential Learning' is an innovative pedagogy that engages students in hands-on experiences followed by guided reflections on their experiences to build linkages between theoretical concepts and their relevance in the real world. This in turn ensures active engagement of students for deeper conceptual understanding as well as internalisation of the knowledge, skills and values that are being developed through these joyful experiences.

In alignment with the guidelines on Experiential Learning by NEP 2020, CISCE has developed a module for all stakeholders entitled 'Experiential Learning' with the aim to build awareness on the need, scope and relevance on experiential learning along with strategies for teachers to design these learning experiences for their students. This module will support our teachers to organize meaningful multidisciplinary learning experiences for their students. The Experiential Learning Module will be made available on the CISCE website.

The Heads of Schools are requested to inform all concerned teachers regarding the availability of the CISCE module on '*Experiential Learning*' and the same may be integrated into their daily teaching in the classrooms.

With warm regards,

Yours sincerely,

Gerry Arathoon

Chief Executive & Secretary